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Reports by CHRIS Working Groups

Data Quality Working Group (DQWG)

Activities

1. There has been no DQWG activity during this reporting period.

2. As discussed at the last CHRIS meeting, CATZOC implementation guidance was expected from Australia, which would then have been circulated in the DQWG for discussion.   However, this has not eventuated but can be expected during the coming year.   In the meantime, Australia has begun incorporating ZOC information both in its compilation of ENCs and paper charts.   Australian Annual Notices to Mariners No 1 also contains information for mariners on the use of CATZOC.

Chairmanship

3. The current chairman of the DQWG, Mr Ken Burrows has announced his intention to retire at the beginning of 1999.   Mr Burrows, who is now returning to good health, has been absent due to illness or other reasons for some time.

4. Commander Robert Ward, who has been representing Mr Burrows on the DQWG in his absence, is prepared to succeed Mr Burrows.

